
TOMY Recalls Lamaze Chill Teethers Due to Potential for 
Microbial Contamination 

 

Recall Date: 9 December 2022 

Description: TOMY International, Inc. is voluntarily recalling Lamaze Chill Teether due to 
observed inconsistencies in laboratory test results which suggested the presence of 
microbial growth in the fluid that is found inside of the device. For more information, please 
visit the TOMY website. 

The following teether was sold at The Exchange: 
 

UPC ITEM DESC PRODUCTION CODES PRODUCT IMAGE 

071463052882 Lamaze Chill  
Teether 

E1920ALP01 

 K1920ALPO1 

 
The production code can be found directly on the back of the packaging and on the 
product itself, as shown below. Only teethers with production codes above are included 
in this recall. 

 
 
Hazard: Liquid inside the product may promote the growth of microorganisms, posing a 
microbial hazard. The microorganisms discovered are usually harmless but may cause an 
infection in children with weakened immune systems if the toy is punctured and the liquid 
filling is ingested. 
 
Remedy: Consumers should immediately stop using and dispose of the product in the trash. 
Do not return item to store. You may contact the consumer contact before for a refund. If you 
have experienced adverse reactions or quality problems with the product you should contact 
your healthcare provider and also report it to the FDA's MedWatch Adverse Event Reporting 
program. 
 

Incidents/Injuries: To date, no illnesses or incidents related to the affected lots have been 
reported.  

Sold at: Worldwide Exchanges and other retailers. 

Consumer Contact:  For more information, consumers can contact TOMY International, 
Inc. by telephone at 1-866-725-4407 from 8:00 a.m. and 4:00 p.m. CT Monday through 
Friday. 

Manufacturer: TOMY International, Inc. 

Recall #: 22-037 

https://recall.tomy.com/
https://www.fda.gov/safety/medwatch-fda-safety-information-and-adverse-event-reporting-program/reporting-serious-problems-fda
https://www.fda.gov/safety/medwatch-fda-safety-information-and-adverse-event-reporting-program/reporting-serious-problems-fda

